
May and June 2025

                                          Dear pastors and supporting churches,

 As many of you know we have embarked on our deputation journey on April 27th, 2025. Oh, what a joy it has been presenting my ministry across many states. The first church I was able to minister was Bible Baptist Church pastored by Art, Greenlee in West Point, MS. I was able to preach Sunday school, Sunday morning, and Sunday afternoon service. A couple of months later they called to take us on for monthly support. Also, I was able to minister at Lighthouse Baptist Church in Columbus, MS where Chris Rutledge is the pastor.

I was able to attend Calvary Baptist Church in Tunnel Hill, GA where Tony Hyatt is the pastor. However, both churches already took us on for monthly support. In all, it was still a blessing to minister and engage at both churches. I was able to minister at Canaan Baptist Church in Covington, GA where Billy Ingram is the pastor. I preached Sunday morning, and I preached at night service. 3 people walked down the aisle and received Jesus Christ as their Lord and Saviour. Hallelujah! The Holy Ghost moved in a mighty, outstanding way. This church also took us on for monthly support. I received a phone call from San Pedro Valley Baptist Church in Winkelman, AZ where Josh Callaway is the pastor. They took us on for monthly support.

In addition, I was able to minister at Bible Baptist Church in Brunswick, GA where Mike Landrum is the pastor. On Wednesday, 2 people got saved. I had the pleasure to go soul winning. A 21-year-old male, a 22-year-old male, and an 84-year-old male rejected Jesus Christ. With that being said, Bible Baptist took us on for monthly support. However, I presented my ministry at Chapel Street Baptist Church in Landis, NC where Charles Snow is the pastor. I preached Sunday school, Sunday morning, and Sunday evening. The Lord moved in a mighty way. They also took us on for monthly support. Without a doubt, in June, I went to Bible Baptist Church in Jacksonville, AR where Randy Digan is the pastor. They took us on for monthly support. Also, I received a phone call from New Testament Baptist Church in Birmingham, AL where Mandel Gregory is the pastor. They also took us on for monthly support. In addition, I ministered at 2 churches in Philadelphia, PA, West Virginia, and Tennessee. To sum it up, I also ministered in Grafton, IL and Troy, NY.

In the time I was in New York, I was greeted by a hotel employee named Julio. He is 44 years old and saved. He has never been to a Baptist Church. I had the pleasure to invite him to a Baptist Church for the first time. It was a heartfelt, joyful moment. In conclusion, we have been soul winning in many states spreading the gospel and changing many lives, this has been a meaningful journey so far. I cannot wait to see the doors God continue to open for my family and I during our deputation journey. Thank you!!


Your fellowbourers in the gospel of Christ,

       Charles, Sandra, & Heavenly




